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Minutes of the Massachusetts Traffic Records                            Coordinating Committee (TRCC) Meeting - February 18, 2011
TRCC Meeting Logistics

	Meeting
	Massachusetts Traffic Records Coordinating Committee (TRCC)

	Date/Time
	Friday, February 18, 2011, 10:00 a.m. – 12:00 p.m. 

	Sponsor
	Highway Safety Division (HSD), Office of Grants and Research (OGR), Executive Office of Public Safety and Security (EOPSS)

	Facilitator
	Sheila Burgess, Director, EOPSS/HSD

	Participants
	Donna Brennan, Merit Rating Board (MRB)

Richard Conard, Massachusetts Department of Transportation (MassDOT)/Highway Division
David Dinocco, MassDOT

Derryl Dion, Department of Fire Services
Sylvia Hobbs, Department of Public Health (DPH)
Beth Hume, DPH
Filomena Lupo, EOPSS/Office of Technology and Information Services (OTIS), Massachusetts State Police
Chief Robert Meaney, Medfield Police Department


	Chief Neil Ouellette, Danvers Police Department
Laurann Paragona, Registry of Motor Vehicles (RMV)
Karen Perduyn, RMV
Abdullah Rehayem, DPH
Sheila Remondi, DPH
Barbara Rizzuti, EOPSS/HSD
James Ryan, National Highway Traffic Safety Administration (NHTSA)



	Location
	State Transportation Building, 10 Park Plaza, Boston, MA, Conference Rooms 2 & 3

	Agenda
	Agenda

· Brief introductions by TRCC members 

· Review/approval of December 13, 2010 minutes

· Explanation of the Open Meeting Law requirements

· Availability of Section 408 grant funding

· New TRCC/Massachusetts Executive-Level TRCC website: www.mass.gov/safety/trcc
· Update on the crash/citation subcommittee  

· Update on the transfer of the Crash Outcome Data Evaluation System (CODES) Project to    EOPSS/HSD

· Update on the quality of location information on crash reports
· Update on contract with Boston Police Department to increase crash reporting

· Project Progress Reports

        Karen Perduyn, Registry of Motor Vehicles: E-Submission Project and the Scanning    Solution for Police Crash Reports Project


   Sylvia Hobbs, Department of Public Health: Improving Continuity of                                                      

                             Trauma Care for Severely Injured Motor Vehicle Crash Victims through 

                             Enhanced State EMS Trauma Data Completeness, Accuracy and Integration  

                             and the Electronic Patient Care Records Design and Pilot Project

       Derryl Dion, Department of Fire Services: Massachusetts Fire Incident                                       Reporting System 

       Casey Woodley, Office of Technology and Information Services: Electronic Data                Capture  System
    

· Financial summary and three year summary

· Other business/upcoming events

· Next meeting – Tuesday, March 22, 10:00am  - 12:00pm in conference rooms 5 & 6 
· Adjourn

	Next Meeting
	    Tuesday, March 22, 2011, 10:00am – 12:00pm, Conference Rooms  5 & 6 of the State Transportation Building


Meeting Summary
Welcome and Introductions
Sheila Burgess welcomed attendees then asked everyone to introduce themselves. 
Approval of Minutes

There was a motion by Chief Robert Meaney to approve the minutes from the December 13, 2010 meeting. The motion was seconded and there were no objections. The minutes were approved.

Explanation of the Open Meeting Law requirements
Sheila Burgess mentioned that one of the requirements of the Open Meeting Law is that all members of the TRCC must sign the form that was provided to them in an email from Barbara Rizzuti. If members do not sign it, they will be unable to participate in future votes until it is signed. 

Availability of Section 408 grant funding
Sheila Burgess said that the Section 408 (State Traffic Safety Information System Improvement Grants) are due to Barbara Rizzuti by 4:00 p.m. on Friday, February 25th.  She said that EOPSS/HSD receives approximately $500,000 each year for traffic records projects, and she doesn’t anticipate that this funding will be cut. Sheila Burgess also noted that the interim progress report will be submitted to NHTSA and then distributed to the TRCC. 
New TRCC/Massachusetts Executive-Level TRCC website: www.mass.gov/safety/trcc
Sheila Burgess noted that EOPSS/HSD has a new website dedicated to the TRCC. Meeting agendas, minutes, and activity reports will be included on the website. Sheila Burgess asked if anyone could think of additional information that should be put on the website. Sylvia Hobbs mentioned that it may be helpful to include links to other agency webpages so that other stakeholders can apply for their data.  Sylvia Hobbs also mentioned that if EOPSS/HSD wants to add activity reports to the webpage, they may want to ask the agency that submitted the report to make sure that it is okay for it to be posted online because some agencies, like DPH, have an approval process for what is posted on the web. Sheila Burgess said that they would not be posted without receiving permission from the submitting agency first. 
Update on the crash/citation subcommittee  

Barbara Rizzuti noted that the next subcommittee meeting will be held at the RMV in Quincy on March 9th. She mentioned that they will be discussing possible changes to the crash and citation form. During the next meeting, the subcommittee will be discussing the prioritization of changes that were submitted.  Karen Perduyn mentioned that the RMV is in the process of updating their crash system and may be able to add overlays at this time. Sheila Burgess asked if distracted driving would be added and she said “yes.” Sheila Burgess also mentioned that Casey Woodley would be looking at the recommendations as the Office of Technology and Information Services (OTIS) moves forward with the Electronic Data Capture and Exchange Project. 
Sheila Burgess asked Donna Brennan the status on possible changes to the citation form.  Donna Brennan said that some of the suggestions made by subcommittee members were incorporated into a recent update of the form, but it still needs approval from the Administrative Office of the Trial Court and the RMV. Sheila Burgess also mentioned that EOPSS and MRB are working on statutory changes so that officers are not required to provide seven copies of the citation form. 
Update on the transfer of the Crash Outcome Data Evaluation System (CODES) Project to EOPSS/HSD

Sheila Burgess mentioned that EOPSS/HSD and UMassSafe are working on the transition of CODES to EOPSS/HSD. Sheila Burgess said that she is hoping to receive funding from NHTSA for this program. OTIS will maintain the data set and the Research and Policy Analysis Division of EOPSS will work on the research projects. Sheila Burgess mentioned that this information will also be added to the TRCC website.

Sylvia Hobbs said that the Commonwealth now collects address information that can be linked to crash reports, which can result in a higher linkage rate to crash reports.  This will provide more meaningful information. Sheila Burgess said that EOPSS/HSD and DPH should meet to discuss. Sheila Burgess also mentioned that as EOPSS is moving toward the Electronic Data Capture and Exchange Project, this will become a non-issue. 
Update on the quality of location information on crash reports

Sheila Burgess noted the importance of having accurate location data on crash reports. She said that she and MassDOT sent a letter (attached) to all police departments raising this issue. Many departments responded to the letter and asked if there were any problems with their particular department.  Sheila Burgess mentioned that EOPSS/HSD is looking into creating a roll call video to discuss crash reporting. Sheila Burgess also noted that departments have been receptive to many of the issues brought to their attention. For example, when she reached out to Worcester, she realized that the reason for their lack of reporting was miscommunication. Now, they are reporting to the RMV in a more timely manner. 
Richard Conard notes that some of the data is noted in the wrong areas on the form. For example, some departments have listed the address number in the field where officers are supposed to list the road name and some have listed the address in the landmark box. Richard Conard also noted that he wished officers used GPS because sometimes the longitude and latitude information on the forms is listed incorrectly. Sheila Burgess said that a training should be conducted to discuss these issues. Sheila Burgess said that Barbara Rizzuti will set these up and possibly form a subcommittee. 
David Dinocco said that MassDOT is working with EOPSS on GPS coordinates. Richard Conard noted that mile markers are only helpful if the information is reported accurately.

Chief Robert Meaney mentioned that automatic vehicle locators may be another option for police departments, although officers may view this as “big brother” watching. Chief Robert Meaney noted that this perception could be avoided if officers are told the equipment could be turned off after the officer gets the location information. Chief Neil Ouellette agreed that many departments are cautious of a “big brother” approach. It would be best to use a device that does not transmit information back to the police station.  Sheila Burgess noted that the minutes from this meeting will be sent to Casey Woodley of OTIS so that she has an understanding of the issues.  
Update on contract with Boston Police Department to increase crash reporting                                                                
                                                                                                                                                                                 Sheila Burgess said that the Boston Police Department is working on a new records management system and will not need the funding that was supposed to be provided to them from EOPSS/HSD to increase crash reporting. However, Boston Police Department has agreed to follow the state reporting requirements. The funding that was going to be used for this project is now going toward the Automated License Plate Readers Project. 
Project Progress Reports

Karen Perduyn gave a brief update on the E-Submission Project and the Scanning Solution for Police Crash Reports Project. Karen Perduyn said that she is waiting for RMV-IT to send her a timeline for the Scanning Solution for Police Crash Reports Project. Karen Perduyn also noted that the Springfield Police Department has IMC and should be submitting their crash reports soon.  Sheila Burgess said that it looks like the three major cities in Massachusetts will be reporting within the next year or two. Sheila Burgess noted that with this additional data, it may looks as if the crash problems are getting worse even when they are not. The Research and Policy Analysis Division will be analyzing the data to see if the crash problems are improving. 
Sylvia Hobbs gave a brief update on the Massachusetts Ambulance Trip Record Information System (MATRIS) and the Improving Continuity of Trauma Care for Severely Injured Motor Vehicle Crash Victims through Enhanced State EMS Trauma Data Completeness, Accuracy and Integration and the Electronic Patient Care Records Design and Pilot Project. On December 15, 2010, mandated submission of real patient care data began. In January, over 5,500 trip records were entered into MATRIS and 57 had a cause of injury associated with motor vehicle crash. Sylvia Hobbs mentioned that the application that DPH sent to the National Institute of Health was accepted. 

Derryl Dion gave a brief update on the Massachusetts Fire Incident Reporting System Project. The project is almost complete and all of the required software has been installed. Derryl Dion said that two of the reports that DFS is required to write are awaiting supervisor approval and will be sent to the TRCC once completed. Sheila Burgess said that it will be posted on the TRCC website. 
Financial summary and three year summary
Sheila Burgess said that EOPSS/HSD had moved many traffic records projects forward using funds other than Section 408. The spreadsheet (attached) explains how much funding EOPSS/HSD has dedicated to traffic records over the past three years with a breakdown of what projects used Section 408 funding and what used other sources of funding. Sheila Burgess said that EOPSS/HSD has almost matched Section 408 funds each year to improve traffic records in the Commonwealth. Sheila Burgess noted that she believes Section 408 funding that has rolled forward because projects were completed at lower costs should be left aside for EOPSS/HSD to use for other traffic records related initiatives, such as to pay for travel to the national Traffic Records Form to present MATRIS and the Massachusetts Traffic Records Analysis Center. 

Sylvia Hobbs asked why funds were taken back by EOPSS/HSD if they were not used. Sheila Burgess said that EOPSS/HSD can give a no-cost time extension if the project hasn’t been completed yet, but EOPSS/HSD can not give extra funds to accomplish additional tasks if they were not included in the original proposal. If we had additional funds, EOPSS/HSD would be required to release an application for grant funding to the public. Sheila Burgess also noted that she does not need to have the TRCC vote on the use of these funds. Sylvia Hobbs said that the EOPSS/HSD should be allowed to proceed with using these funds so that the DPH could attend the Traffic Records Forum. James Ryan said that it is appropriate to do this.  Richard Conard thinks that there is enough time if this topic is added to the next meeting agenda so that TRCC members could vote. Sheila Burgess noted that since there is a long process for agency approval of travel, it may not be approved in time for DPH to attend.  Sylvia Hobbs made a motion to approve a portion of the funds, not to exceed $10,000 for representation at the National Traffic Records Forum. The TRCC agreed and no one opposed. 
Sheila Burgess asked for comments and questions. Rick Conard said that in the spirit of the open meeting law, this should be put on the agenda for the next meeting so that members know there will be a vote on how to use rollover funds. Sheila Burgess noted that this topic will be included on the agenda for the next meeting and will specify that there will be a vote for how the rollover funds will be used. 
Other business/upcoming events

Sylvia Hobbs mentioned that the American College of Surgeons will meet with hospital across Massachusetts to give advice on how to handle trauma care. The TRCC would be invited. 
Next meeting – Tuesday, March 22, 10:00am - 12:00pm in conference rooms 5 & 6
Sheila Burgess said that the next meeting will be held on Tuesday, March 22 to discuss and prioritize the Section 408 applications that were submitted to EOPSS/HSD.
Adjourn
The meeting was adjourned. 
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